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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 2nd MAY 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	S Grant 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	C Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	S Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	C Grant 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	Comb. Wesley 

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	S Grant 
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TODAY IS ANZAC DAY, and what better introduction to the commemoration could we have had than the thoughts shared by the Rev. Canon Paul Oestreicher at the Open Education evening at Mornington Church last Wednesday. Dr. Oestreicher (he received an honorary doctorate from Otago University last year) came to New Zealand as the child of refugees from Hitler’s Germany in the 1930s. 
As an Anglican priest, he has dedicated his life to working for peace, and spoke to about 100 people on Wednesday evening from his long experience in this field. He was one of the first members of Amnesty International, has been deeply involved in the Campaign for nuclear Disarmament, and was for many years the secretary for Eastern Europe of the British Council of Churches, making many visits to (then) communist countries in the cause of peace. He is a Canon of Coventry Cathedral and was involved in the Community of the Cross of Nails, an organisation of the Cathedral which sought, and still seeks, to bring about reconciliation between former enemy nations following the Second World War.

Paul Oestreicher gave the example of the campaign to abolish the slave trade of the late 18th and early 19 centuries as a model for the abolition of war as a means of solving conflict. As we commemorate the Gallipoli landings of 1915, let us resolve to do whatever we can to encourage people, and governments, to refuse to resort to war. There must be a better way! The life of the world depends on it. 
See later in the Bulletin for further comments and photos on Paul Oestreicher. 
GLENAVEN INVITATION
Everyone present at the 11am service at Glenaven (Chambers St, NEV) today is warmly invited to a pot-luck lunch afterwards at the Watson/White house, from 12.30 - 2pm. John and Helen live at 5 Cairnhill St, Maori Hill, off Cannington Rd. Rides and maps will be organized at church --phone 467 2936 if lost! Hot/cold drinks will be provided; please bring simple finger-food to share. 
EXPLORERS GROUP will be meeting today, at 4-30pm in the Mornington Church Lounge. A document from David Kitchingman will be circulated, and we may also be exploring our visions for the Church in the future. All welcome.

BIBLE STUDY SERIES
“The Bible with Attitude” continues on Wednesday, 28 April, 7.30pm at Wesley Church.
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BIBLE SOCIETY OF NZ – COFFEE & DESSERT EVENING 
Come and hear Scott Brown speaking on: The Missing Piece in the Jewish Puzzle.  Saturday 1st May, 7.00pm. Caversham Baptist Church, Cnr South Road & Surrey Streets.  Tickets $8.00 per person.  For more information phone Chris Serong 4878520  or Stephen White – 4878177.

National Centre for Peace and Conflict Studies University of Otago
PUBLIC LECTURE
ENGENDERING PEACE AND CONFLICT: THE ROLE OF RELIGION
Presented by Professor Barbara Einhorn, William Evans Fellow and Emeritus Professor of Gender Studies, Dept of Sociology, University of Sussex, UK. 
Wednesday 28 April 2010, 12.30 to 2.00 pm, Archway 4 Lecture Theatre, (located in the North-East region of the Dunedin campus, on the corner of Union Street East and Leith Walk)

YOU ARE INVITED TO DINNER AS THE MISSION CELEBRATES 120 YEARS!
This year the Methodist Mission celebrates 120 years of continuous and active service to the people of Dunedin and Otago. We plan to mark the occasion with a range of activities, including a dinner for 130 at the Methodist Church in Mornington. The dinner will be held on Tuesday 4th May from 6.30pm to 9.30pm, and we would very much like parishioners to help us celebrate this occasion. 
If you could please RSVP to Sarah Campbell (sarahc@dmm.org.nz) phone 4664600 by Monday 26th April. Cost - $10.00 per person. Numbers are limited so please RSVP at your earliest convenience. 
There will also be a list at Church to sign in.  
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The President, Vice President and Tumuaki of the Methodist Church of New Zealand, Te Haahi Weteriana o Aotearoa, will be in attendance as well as key Dunedin supporters and we hope prominent Methodist social justice identities. Mayor Peter will speak on the links between the city and the Mission, and there will be choral medleys from both the Tongan Youth Choir and the Mornington Choir! 
See you there!
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY:

To Rachael Pitts who celebrates her birthday on 29th April. 
PAUL OESTREICHER Canon of Coventry Cathedral and celebrated peace campaigner proved a great draw card at Mornington Church on Tuesday night, sparking deep interest from a large audience drawn from wide sections of the Dunedin community. In the picture with Colin Gibson, The Canon is shown wearing an Italian peace scarf presented to him on the night, one of many made for Italian people protesting their government's participation in the Iraq war.
[image: image7.wmf]
[image: image8.png]Here are forty thousand men gathered together on this plain. What
are they going to do? See, there are thirty or forty thousand more ata
little distance. And these are going to shoot them through the head or
body, to stab them, or split their skulls, and send most of their souls
into everlasting fire, as fast as they possibly can. Why so? What harm
have they done to them? O none at all! They do not so much as know
them. But a man, who is King of France, has a quarrel with another
man, who is King of England. So these Frenchmen are to kill as many
of these Englishmen as they can, to prove the King of France is in the
right. Now, what an argument is this! What a method of proof! What
an amazing way of deciding controversies! What must mankind be,
before such a thing as war could ever be known or thought of upon
earth? . . . If, then, all nations, Pagan, Mahometan, and Christian, do,
in fact, make this their last resort, what farther proof do we need of
the utter degeneracy of all nations from the plainest principles of
reason and virtue? of the absolute want, both of common sense and
common humanity, which runs through the whole race of mankind?4
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I am indebted to my friend Elizabeth Brooke-Carr for last week’s beautifully written piece on ‘Warbirds or Skylarks,’ written against the backdrop of the Wanaka Air Show and its nostalgic reincarnation of the sights and sounds of world war.  Her title encapsulates exactly my attitude to Anzac Day.  I am both touched and confounded by the ironies its annual commemoration inevitably arouse in me, and this year, one in seven, as it falls on a Sunday, there is no escaping it.

Anzac Day honours the memory of brave men and women, and most of us count a family member in the roll of honour.  An uncle I don’t remember was one of them, killed at Crete.  I am riveted by the pictures we will doubtless see again today of the sheer scale of the human export to the killing fields of Turkey and France in the first war, young men, bright-eyed and eager to serve God, King, Empire and Country, embarking on the great ships to their “adventure in arms.”  Their heroic exploits, and their many deaths, are well documented. 

But this solemn memorial day also stands sentinel to the failure of war.  The Great War was supposedly the war to end all war, to strike from the face of the earth that most ancient and ruinous of scourges.  It was not, nor ever will be.  Since 1914 the arms industry has grown exponentially, and with it a ravenous consumer appetite for its product, and a shareholder taste for its profit.  And with the encouragement of the same industry, experience in the arts of war has seen succeeding generations expanding and perfecting their weaponry, and in this nuclear age having the capacity to annihilate all living things - with the possible exception of the cockroach!   

And that, in its turn, is the evil to which Nobel Prize Winner President Barack Obama, has turned his attention in 2010, to eliminate nuclear weapons from the face of the earth.  Easily said.  He has mind-boggling problems, not least his credibility as Commander in Chief over the world’s most powerful nuclear arsenal.  I hold no brief for Iran under its present leadership, but last week’s description of the USA by a spokesman for the Iranian regime, that ‘America stands alone in the world as the only nuclear criminal,’ highlights the very problem of credibility with which this brilliant US President approaches his task.  We should pray for him this Anzac Day.

Warbirds or skylarks?  Like many men I am more familiar with warbirds.  Having grown up through it I have a fascination with the history of World War 2, its battles, its leaders, its changes in fortune - ironical in a would-pacifist!  I even shared a birthday with Hitler!  And here I make a confession.  Unlike Elizabeth, my acquaintance with the wilderness, where only the flutter of skylark wings disturbs the silence, is tragically sparse.

But ask me about the future and I will tell you it must be with the skylarks of this world, not the warbirds with their destructive payloads.

On this Anzac Day we gather around our memorials of stone, sing our hymns, say our prayers, and read again the long list of yesterday’s heroes. They are long dead, but they are not forgotten.

This last week I recovered a DVD Documentary made in 2005 called “Tau Te Mauri – Breath of Peace.”  It is a story from other heroes, eight people from the New Zealand peace movement, who no less than the “glorious dead” of world wars have put themselves on the line for the peace we enjoy in New Zealand today.  Their names are not written in stone - Jack Rogers, Mary Woodward, George Armstrong, Pauline Tangiora, Bunny Mcdiarmid, Nicky Hager, Moana Cole and Kate Dewes.  Their stories are told in the context of the sights and sounds of our own iconic flyers and sailors, the white heron and albatross, the dolphin and the whale, overridden by the haunting voice of Maori peace myths.  It is a moving witness.

Following attendance at the Anzac Parade we will open our home for another viewing of the Breath of Peace.  Figuratively speaking, from the Warbirds to the Skylark.

  “The ill wind, the wind of misfortune

    Strikes the peoples’ skin

    Afflicting the spirit of the world

    A deadly wind, this wind of Tu (matauenga)

    The people make a stand

    To stop the killing of the people

    Offer instead the leaf of love

    As a gift to our mother Papatuanuku (the earth).”

Ken Russell

John Wesley’s Thoughts on War:
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